

Ashgrove School PTA Minutes 17th June 2014

Present: Kelly, Suzy, Christine, Jo, Tiff, Evan (BOT) Megan, Lou, Pauline

Apologies: Marise, Angela, Dianne, Emma, Helen, Jackie, Semica, Chanel

Minutes of previous meeting: yup

Matters arising from previous meeting:

1. Entertainment books
 - a. 87 sold, 26 left in hard copy as we've had a few electronic sales. Should hopefully sell our 100.
 - b. Motion moved by Gaynor that Tiff keep the freebie, Megan 2nd motion passed.
2. Subway
 - a. \$1400 sold and around 200 orders
 - b. Megan and Shelley went through all orders to make sure they were in order prior to distribution.
 - c. Investigate large trays for the transportation of subs as they are currently getting squashed. They will be multipurpose too when we do sausage sizzles etc
 - d. Should Subway be more liable for incorrect orders? Gaynor has offered to talk to them if issues are continuing.
3. Grown up Disco
 - a. Fire station – being pulled down for rebuild so that is out
 - b. RSA - \$270.00 for liquor license
 - c. Security do we have to use specific or can we supply our own?
4. Special Meeting
 - a. Minutes were presented to the BOT at their meeting 16th June.
5. Wish List
 - a. Jelly Bean Tables for upper junior syndicate, recommendation to approve purchase.
 - b. \$275 per table – 4 tables
6. Calendars
 - a. Paper has arrived. Will be distributed this week. Abacus is printing the forms with prices already on them for us. This will save an afternoon of handwriting and they're doing it for free. They have also included a notebook to their collection of items available. They are adding this to our order forms as well. Again there is no extra cost.
7. Kerry Ferrigo
 - a. Taken on Sunday 17 bookings. Everyone turned up YAY \$170.00 to us straight away.
8. Megan Cherry and Family
 - a. Joya can make the bear and have it ready as early as next week \$34.00 for a seated 26cm bear.
 - b. Lou has offered to make her a little necklace donated.

- c. Motion moved to purchase gifts, passed unanimously
- 9. Grotto
 - a. Meetings continuing
 - b. Application for a grant to assist with advertising, declined due our success
 - c. Meeting Wednesday at midday at showground's to discuss shop front ideas for Millbrook to cut for us.
 - d. Shelley and Kelly have been clearing the Mill of "stuff" and unused items.
 - e. Laura has sourced someone who will potentially transport our goods when necessary
- 10. Colgate
 - a. 65 so far.
 - b. We may need some more advertising to drum up a few more.
 - c. Each week we can enter to win a \$500.00 spot prize.
- 11. Disco
 - a. Charmaine has sourced some music and Lights
 - b. Suzy suggests buying him a condolences card.
 - c. Request for teachers to let children out at the end of the discos as they are more inclined to know parents.
 - d. Need more floaters as it can be bedlam
 - e. Confirm with Marise if she is available

Correspondence In:

Card from Chris White

Invitation to do the national mufti day – passed to Christine so she can forward it to the Council.

Dale Hartley-Brown letter

Correspondence Out:

End of term newsletter – can anyone wishing to contribute please forward something to Chrissie so we can type one up.

Treasurers' Report:

As Tabled

Principals Report:

As tabled

BOT Report:

Meeting held last night. Discussed uniforms donation Thanks ☺

BOT are currently addressing issues with property which need resolving prior to building commencing with our new classes.

Results from recent survey will be posted shortly.

Zoning looked like it was to be resolved but the ministry don't proof read and it is not resolved and is not likely to be reviewed until around 2014-2015. Out of zone entrance will be addressed on a demand basis during the review process.

Teachers Report:

Busy with Reports and sports. Jo's last meeting Bye JO!

General business:

1. Dale Hartley-Brown has sent through a quote or two for house tees.
 - a. There is nothing on the radar from the BOT as far as discussion for sports uniforms but it has been raised that revamping our house tee
 - b. The survey has gone out this is what is available in the meantime until the decision has been made by the BOT. We shall take
 - c. Obtain samples to discuss.

Mr Peg 1000 bag challenge potential to raise \$2500 proposed event at end of term 3 when its warmer and people want to be outside!

Coupland's Pies – yes please! Pauline to liaise early term 3

Meeting closed 2040

Next meeting 19th August 2014